
HISTORY WITH PIPELINE
1/31/2019 - Pipeline acquires Weiss, Westlake and West Suburban from Tenet, promising to continue operating all 
3 as hospitals
Early Feb. 2019 - Pipeline requests exemption from IHFSRB (Illinois Health Facilities State Review Board) for 
Westlake allowing them to transfer $ between Westlake and their other hospitals
2/19/2019 - Pipeline closes Westlake Hospital
Early Oct. 2019 – Pipeline requests exemption from IHFSRB for Weiss (meeting in later October.)
10/17/2019 – State reps request answers from Pipeline regarding Weiss request, concerned about potential risk 
of Weiss closure (STATE REP LETTER ATTACHED)
10/22/2019 – IHFSRB Meeting Scheduled - Pipeline requests exemption for Weiss; request delayed due to lack of 
response to State reps.
Early November 2019 – LANA learns of CBRE Development Prospectus for surface lot
11/4/2019 – Community meeting between LANA and Pipeline open to full public (1st LANA LETTER)
11/19/2019 – Community meeting between LANA stakeholders only and Pipeline - Pipeline agrees to consider 
MOU
12/10/2019 – IHFSRB Meeting for Pipeline’s delayed request. LANA prepares a (2nd LANA LETTER) Pipeline 
withdraws request the morning of the meeting, plans to seek exemption at February IHFSRB meeting
3/9/2020 – Pipeline drops IHFSRB request, requests additional community meeting with LANA

---Global Pandemic---
7/28/2020 – Pipeline pays 1.5M to resolve a 2019 lawsuit in which Melrose Park claimed Pipeline acquired the 
230-bed Westlake hospital under false pretenses
12/10/2020 – LANA learns of Lincoln Properties development proposal for 4600 N Marine Dr.; holds internal 
meeting
1/28/2021 – LANA meets with Lincoln Properties and views the proposal for 4600 N Marine Dr. LANA begins 
collecting feedback from community
3/18/2021 – Second LANA meeting with Lincoln Properties, questions submitted


